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The June ACM was held on Saturday, June 15, 2024. The 

ACM was called to order by CNIA Chair Holly, at 10 am.   

 

Introductions: Past delegates Vikki L.  Panel P66, Mike K. 

Panel 68. Tom A. Panel 70, Bob D. (Area 28, panel 36)  as 

well as guests and visitors, were introduced. This was fol-

lowed by the Serenity Prayer. Christine D17 read the 12 Tra-

ditions; Anthony read the 12 Concepts; Martin D57 read the 

GSR  Preamble in Spanish; Danny D23 read the GSR Pream-

ble in  

English; and Theresa D21 read “Why Do We Need a  

Conference?  

 

Consideration of Minutes: Danny D23 moved the motion, 

which was seconded by Martha D15. It was approved with a 

high degree of unanimity. 

 

Assembly Reports:     

                            

Post-Conference, Simon D55 & D47: We had 86 online  

registrations and 85 in-person registrations/volunteers for a 

total of 171 attendees.  Income = $5001.00  

Expenses=$4,096.00  Net profit = $904 for Area 07 (before 

the bank, PayPal, and Tito fees subtracted)           

Mini PRAASA, Greg (D30): Hey Folks, Things are lining up 

nicely. We are in the process of recruiting volunteers to help 

set up and tear down the tables, chairs, and everything else. 

Winter Assembly, Drew (D33):  

Pre-Conference Assembly Robert (D09 & 11): We will be 

meeting with District 11 on June 29th, to further discuss and 

plan the Pre-conference assembly for 2025. We have our lo-

cation and now we have address the details . It is really com-

forting to be able to work with another District in an endeavor 

to be helpfull and do our part for General Service  

 

Liaison Reports: 

Hospital and Institutions (H&I), Vikki: The purpose of this 

committee is to provide AA meetings and sponsorship and 

carry the message of AA to alcoholics in correctional and 

treatment facilities, hospitals, recovery centers, rehabs, jails, 

and prisons in Northern CA. 

Young People in AA Chris: SACYPAA events are held on 

the fourth Saturday of each month at 2700 L Street, and times 

vary. All ages are welcome. SACYPAA business meetings are 

held on the second Saturday of each month at 1 p.m. at 2100 

J Street. If you want to get involved, we would happily have 

you! Our June event will be on June 22nd at Nimbus Flat  

Recreation Center at 12 p.m. for a lake day/BBQ. 

. 

Central Offices/Intergroups: Modesto is financially stable. 

Lots of literature and volunteers MEET on Monday and  

Tuesday. All board and liaison positions are filled except for 

PI CPC and teleservice coordinator. 

 

7th Tradition was conducted. 

 

Appointed Chair Reports:                         

Tech Chair, Sam P: Tech committee members: Carrie J, 

Claudio B, Michael P, Tom A, Jessica, Sam P.  Our June 

meeting was very active.       

1. We are working to enable Accents' efficiency and  

effectiveness.  We request that all DCMs work with district 

GSRs and groups to identify the CONTENT they want to see 

in Accents.  Please email this information to 

techchair@cnia.org no later than 16 July.  Please do not  

provide feedback on the look/feel or tool used to produce  

Accents.  This is the step after identifying content.                

2.The tech committee is discussing enabling hybrid for  

assemblies.  However, a key concern is the impact on  

in-person attendance (which is vital).  More to be disclosed.   

3.The CNIA website should have a group look-up  

functionality. This will help provide GSO numbers and other 

group information.                  

4.The tech committee advises using Google Meets for all 

smaller officer and chair-related area meetings. This tool is 

very similar but not exactly like Zoom. However, it solves 

some key issues relative to access. The tech committee  

requests that for specific Google Meets functionality questions 

or concerns, please email techchair@cnia.org. We will create 

a one-pager and facilitate an upcoming ACM        

5 workshop. Carrie and Michael are developing a plan to allow 

Districts to create District websites easily. This will take a few 

months to develop. 

Finance Chair, Drew R: We have nothing new to report, so 

we will continue to converse with Don on the state of the 

treasury and the upcoming 2025 spending plan. We are  

prepared to review the Q2 Area accounts next month in July. 

Thank you for allowing me to be of service, Drew R.      

Grapevine. Amanda: I'm sorry I missed you all today. I hope 

to see you at the Area’s birthday party for the grapevine!  

Details are on the CNIA calendar. 

Literature, Beth S: Literature is getting ready for a big order. 

We had some ordering issues, which have now been fixed. I'm 

looking forward to upcoming unity days, which are always 

amazing. Thank you for letting me be of service. Beth.  

 

 

 

June ACM Meeting Minutes 2024 (Unapproved) 
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Officer Reports: 

 

Treasurer Don: Just a reminder of the items below: Final 

2023 spending plan - Updated 2024 spending plan - Expense/

Revenue report for May (and showing April) - GSB/O  

envelopes for regular and birthday contributions - Birthday 

envelopes (out of stock)      7th tradition information and 

cards   7th Tradition Fact Sheet - GSR sample budget      

template    Expense report forms - Handout on 7th Tradition 

for Spanish speaking districts - Handout on treasurer role &  

reimbursement practice for DCMs & groups.                     

Certainly! Here is a shortened version of the original text:    

An audit showed a surplus of approximately $34,000 for  

2019-23, which has been spent on various expenses,  

including translation services, technology upgrades, and  

reserves.  Contributions are stable, and there's a gentle  

reminder to include specific details when making  

contributions. Some groups are not registered, and a note is 

attached to their  receipt. The 7th Tradition at recent events 

and the surplus from assemblies have been mentioned. The 

current Expense/Revenue summary report shows the current 

balances in different accounts. The treasurer workflow is  

being reviewed by the Finance Committee, and they are  

seeking good financial practices from other Areas. There are 

plans to organize an online forum to discuss financial matters. 

Looking ahead to 2025, considerations are being made for 

relocations and cost adjustments. The goal is to ensure  

financial transparency and support for members attending 

assemblies. Thank you for allowing us to be of service!  

Margie D17 moved and seconded Martha D15's motion to 

approve the Treasurer report, which was approved  

unanimously.  

Recording Secretary Jose U: Sending your reports to  

secretary@cnia.org is incredibly helpful for me. I truly value 

and appreciate the effort you put into this. 

Alternate Chair, Emily: 50/50 feedback from assembly on 

people enjoying being paper-free and those who want the 

area to print copies. So, we’ll print more next time. Other than 

that, all is well- working with districts whether it be GSR 

schools or assembly planning. 

Alternate Delegate Claudio B: Held PI/CPC meeting on the 

first Wednesday of the month at 6:30 pm on Google Meet. 

Find info on the website. I participated in an Alt-Delegate call, 

and our region gave a presentation. 

Delegate Matthew L: I plan to do my report back in person 

and meet with GSRs and other District members at your 

meetings. I will be at the Pacific Regional Forum in Las Vegas 

from July 12-14, so please register before you go. The  

Conference Committee discussed a survey for next year's 

conference and the relevance of AA Grapevine's services. 

They've requested the Grapevine Board conduct a survey. 

The upcoming Grapevine topics and a PAI workshop were 

also highlighted. 

Please remember the following questions about Grapevine:  

1. Do you know that Grapevine has its own website? 

2. Do you know that Grapevine offers free services to the 

fellowship at no charge? 

3. Do you know that Grapevine has a free weekly Podcast? 

4. Are you aware that Grapevine is present on Instagram? 

5. Do you know that Grapevine has a free YouTube Channel? 

6. Would you be willing to pay for any of the services  

currently provided for free? 

7. Do you believe the Podcast is an attraction tool for the  

fellowship? 

8. How do you use the Grapevine? (Read and share, read 

and keep, just share) 

9. How important is Grapevine to your recovery? (1-5) 

10. How important do you think Grapevine is to the fellowship 

as a whole? (1-5) 

11. What would Grapevine have to be for you to want to buy it 

and read it? 

12. What suggestions might you have for Grapevine? make 

Grapevine self-supporting? 

Please let us know if there is anything we can do to be useful 

during this process. Thank you for the opportunity to share 

our thoughts with you. This month is our “Annual Prison  

Issue.” Share your Ninth Step experience and Living Sober 

Turns 50! Upcoming topics include Atheists/Agnostics in AA, 

AA in Other Countries, Technology in AA, and Gratitude. 

Don't forget the PAI Workshop on August 1st. Our work  

continues after the conference. Start working with a service 

sponsor and check out the CNIA Handbook on our website for 

more information. Our Alt. Chair Emily is available for GSR 

School. Let's plan a workshop on topics like "Sponsorship, 

Understanding Anonymity," or "Safety in AA" to foster unity 

with your district. The literature table at the meeting had a 

great debate on creating the Asian and Transgender  

Pamphlets, which are valuable service pieces for us. The GV/

LV Table at our assembly has a beautiful display of books 

provided by the GV in English and Spanish. Consider visiting 

the GV.org website. I had a meaningful encounter at a  

gathering where I learned to reach out to those who may 

seem different from us. This experience made me reflect on 

how we treat newcomers and existing members.  I enjoy   

engaging with strangers at  meetings to learn about their      

experiences and share our common ground. At the recent 

conference, some delegates tried to change the voting      

process and questioned the agenda. It reminded us that in 

our service journey, it’s not just about what we accomplish 

but how we work together and treat each other. Love and  

tolerance should guide us. After the conference, I’ve been 

busy with delegate calls, conference committee meetings, and 
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communication with our regional trustee and GSO staff. 

Things are slowly getting back on track I want to thank      

California Northern Interior Area 07 for their support over the 

18 years I've been involved. The community and my faith have 

been instrumental in my personal and professional growth. 

Attending the recent GSC was a transformative experience, 

and I'm thankful for the opportunity to serve.  

 

DCM Reports: 

 

D9, Glen H. Alt-DCM: Alt DCM for District 09, filling in for 

DCM Christine. District is gaining ground on GSR participa-

tion. We now have a great recording secretary and a new very 

knowledgeable Treasurer. The district decided to turn the Uni-

ty Day over to the groups. We could not get someone to step 

and be the chairperson for this District sponsored event. If the 

group do not respond there will not be a unity day this year... 

We will be meeting with District 11 on June 29th, to further 

discuss and plan the Pre-conference assembly for 2025. We 

have our location and now we have address the details . It is 

really comforting to be able to work with another District in an 

endeavor to be helpful and do our part for General Service            

D11, Gayle S. DCM: Zach, our district Alt DCM, was able to 

make it home to our district meeting and was able to give the 

delegate report. It was communicated that our district feels 

that our Area delegate didn't seem to be interested in what we 

had to say. The question of why we have such a Hugh Area 

was also brought up. And how it affects GSRs' capabilities to 

participate in assemblies. Also, this limits quite a few people 

from some Area 07 service positions. What we might need to 

look into if we are also looking forward to more participation in 

the future?  Our District 11 Founders Day went well. The  

upcoming Unity Day with H&I is going to be amazing. Our  

district is also pondering our next event, possibly a chili  

cook-off for this summer. Thank you. 

D15, Martha T. DCM: There were 15 in attendance at our last 

District meeting on Sunday, May 26th, including one new 

GSR. Our Spring Service Workshop on May 2nd was a great 

success with 42 attendees; thank you, Emily, for a wonderful 

presentation. Unity Day was held on June 9th in Bidwell Park. 

Our finance committee met to work on our fiscal year 24/25 

budget. We will host Matthew for his delegate report on  

August 25th, 11-2 pm, at Chico Central, 1120 Mangrove Ave. 

D17, Margie E. Alt-DCM: Our District meeting had 11 GSR’s 

and 5 Officers in attendance. The East Yolo Fellowship is 

hosting NCCAA and asking for volunteers to be greeters. If 

you are interested in helping, contact Robert C. @  

716 847-4673. The Woodland Traditional group had their  

largest Birthday meeting since COVID. The No Whiners group 

had many members from The Rio Lindo group as chairpersons 

and attendees. The Davis Hope group will celebrate 30 years 

on June 15 at 8 am @ the Lutherans Church @ 8th and B St. 

in Davis. Now, we finally had a General Secretary.  

The Woodland group has signed a new 5-year lease. The 

Winters Kitchen Table group will have its annual speaker and 

potluck meeting on Sept. 14. The YOLYPAA Treasurer may be 

moving elections. The Davis Young People had a  

well-attended Potluck. Business included reports that our 

website domain name, aadavis.org, has been paid for 2 years 

@ $600. Our elections are being replaced by price meals in 

concert with our finances. At the May district meeting, we also 

voted to hold a teleservice workshop online, which may result 

in us canceling. 

D19, Sue E. DCM:       

1. After a lengthy discussion about the 2024 budget (due to 

2023 PRAASA expenses for the Alt-DCM) the budget did not 

pass due to financial concerns. Our income is less than our 

expenses.       

a. Any expenses such as PRAASA & Regional Forum will not 

be paid by District 19 in the future.                 

b. Discussion on the $.67 mileage will be reduced.                

c. Move our storage facility to save $600 for the year.         

d. Save money by not sending the DCM to ACM & Assemblies 

unless prior approval by the GSR’s. Should ACM be done by 

hybrid for the DCM’s?  In person is better for me to  

concentrate on the Area’s business.  

2. GSR’s are requesting workshops for them to learn.   

a. Thank you, Emily, Claudio, Jessica & Don, for making GSR 

School successful for new GSRs on June 1st.                  

b. Matthew is planning a Delegate report on July 6th at our 

District.                                

c. Other workshop ideas will be welcome to be presented to 

our GSR’s.                     

3. The district officers will meet monthly to improve the budget 

and update the district guidelines.             

a. The GSR can vote on the updated information at future 

meetings.                                 

b.  The 2025 budget is slated for November 2024.   

4. I am planning to go to the Regional Forum in July 2024  

D20, Eric K. DCM: Good morning, Eric, alcoholic DCM for 

District 20 panel 74, a.k.a. the fun panel. Today, I’m attending 

on Zoom since I can’t get back up to Grass Valley in time for 

our district chili cook-off/ games that are being put on by our 

district events coordinator, Krista. The Bluegrass Festival got 

in touch with us about having meetings on Friday, Saturday, 

and Sunday. Mellissa, our PICPC, is coordinating volunteers 

for the meetings along with pamphlets and info this weekend. 

My wife Lisette went to Nevada City Elks Lodge this week for 

a walk-through /signed papers and put a deposit down for the 

2025 post-conference. The Grass Valley Fellowship on June 
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22 is having their 37th-anniversary celebration at Saint Canice 

Hall. The event is free to attend. They will have raffles, a 

speaker meeting, and a dinner, which costs $18 for tickets. 

We are co-hosting a Delegate's Report from Mathew with  

District 21 on June 29th. I’m happy to hear from Mathew and 

eat pizza and ice cream simultaneously! Krista has been  

working hard to set Unity Day up this year since she is due in  

September with their first child. Nevada City Elks Lodge asked 

if we could change our date since someone wanted to use the 

facility for a wedding. We all agreed to push Unity Day up to 

October 5 since the other date is the weekend of mini  

PRAASA that was available for us. Hope everyone has a  

fabulous weekend. In love and service, Eric 

D21, Christina A. DCM: At the District 21 Placer County  

General Service on May 28, 2024, with 30 GSRs, Officers, and 

appointed Chairs in attendance (in person and online),  

participants discussed Tradition 5 and how it is applied at their 

Groups. GSRs discussed their learning and experiences from 

the Post-Conference Assembly and agreed to invite Matthew 

L, A07, to do his Delegate’s Report in Placer County [District 

20 agreed to co-host]. The event will be on Saturday, June 29, 

from 2:30-5:00 pm at Rocklin Fellowship and will be a hybrid 

with pizza and ice cream served.  

We elected a new Registrar, Theresa M., who is updating the 

printed and online schedules. A few hundred schedules have 

been printed to fill the gap.  Our “Spotlight on Service”  

speaker, A07 BTG Chair Annette (rescheduled for July 2024), 

could not attend, and participants discussed the need for a 

D21 BTG Chair. Our June “Spotlight on Service” speaker will 

be Amanda H, A07 GV/LV Chair.  

Christina distributed a master Annual Calendar of D21 and 

A07 Business and Committee Meetings and other AA-related 

conferences and events. She is working on a draft update of 

the D21 Guidelines, including service position descriptions, to 

review at the June D21 Business Meeting.  

D22, Lorraine M/Alt-DCM Curtis: We meet on the second 

Wednesday of the month at 6:00 p.m. in Placerville. We are 

making some changes to our Website to make it easier to 

search for topics. Our archivist gets the history from our 

groups and founding members. We have invited our Delegate 

to our July district meeting, and we will have a potluck. 

D23, Chris K. DCM: District 23’s business meeting was on 

June 11, 2024. We continue working on going to all groups in 

District 23 to increase participation. We continue to have great 

attendance at our business meetings, and most positions are 

filled; however, we continue to reach out to groups who do not 

have a GSR. We did have one new GSR attend our business 

meeting. Our business meetings are currently held on the  

second Tuesday of each month at 630 pm on Zoom. We also 

communicate with District 27 about co-hosting their Fall in 

Love with Service event. 

D24, Ada R. DCM: District 24 is doing well; we have good 

attendance. Several GSRs attended the Winter Assembly. 

They expressed enthusiasm for the content presented and 

thanked the districts that put it on. Our other GSRs who  

couldn't attend found the Delegate's Report available on the 

Delegate's page useful and are excited to report back to their 

groups. 

D25, Sue G. Alt-DCM: Compliments to Districts 55 and 47 for 

hosting a wonderful Post-conference Assembly! Our District 

will be having our quarterly potluck on June 12. We feel a 

need to have an in-person fellowship. Our district is doing 

well. We continue to work on outreach and will do an inventory 

sometime in the next few months. We will also review the  

Accessibilities checklist we received at the Post Conference 

Assembly. Gratitude for letting me be of service.  

D27, Sarah T. DCM: Noting new to report at this time.  

D29, Raechyl L. DCM: Things are going very well in our  

district, and we have great participation. We recently formed a 

Bylaws Committee to audit our current Bylaws and ensure 

they are up-to-date. Our finance committee met last night, and 

we will have Matthew give us his delegate's report at our June 

district meeting. Our district also decided to bid for an        

assembly, Mini-PRAASA 2026, so we look forward to  

researching that and gaining experience. Thank you for      

allowing me to be of service! The men's group is having a     

12-step workshop on June 22. 

D30, Gregory N. DCM: At our District Committee Meeting on 

Saturday, June 8th, 2024, we went over some of the highlights 

of Matt’s report from his week at the Conference. Thanks, 

Matt, for your service!  We also resolved that the Area should 

appoint or create an Accessibilities Committee or Chair for the 

Area. There is a need in our Area for such. The discussion 

morphed into possible ways that the Committee could assist 

the still suffering Alcoholics and their recovery. The discussion 

was very robust.  We continue to study world service con-

cepts, including some very healthy discussions about them.  

The coffee is hot, and the Spirituality is strong in District 30. 

D33, Drew R. DCM: We had our district business meeting this 

past Monday with 15 in attendance. Our district meetings are 

hybrid and in-person attendance was evenly split. The District 

33 treasury is brimming with money, and we will need to seek 

additional ways to carry the message to the alcoholic who still 

suffers above and beyond our current plans. We selected a 

Unity Day chairperson and she has begun forming the  

committee necessary for another stellar event with Debbie D 

as the keynote speaker. After the post-conference assembly, 
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one of our members hauled the bins of area assembly material 

back to Sonora, and this past week, we delivered the  

appropriate bins to Susan, who is in District 30. We are getting 

excited about hosting the 2025 Winter Assembly and  

cohosting the Fall Mini-PRAASA. Newly Archive committee the 

history of our District. 

D34, Leslie B. DCM: Hello, District 34 is doing well:) We look 

forward to hosting the delegate on July 7th at Northside  

Fellowship, 3460 Oakdale Rd. Unit E-G 95355. This will be a 

hybrid meeting for those unable to attend other presentations. 

Northside Fellowship is also getting ready to host a  

sponsorship workshop in Aug. More details to come, and  

Freedom Weekend is right around the corner. Central Valley 

Intergroup just hosted a Chilli Cookoff, and they had about 100 

people attend. It was an awesome turnout. We are doing well 

financially and have about 20 people in attendance regularly. 

D36, Robert G. DCM: District 36 had no meeting in June. As 

per previous reports, D36 is good financially. Our Unity Day is 

Sept 22 at Yosemite Lake in Merced. Flyer to follow. 

D40, Carrie J. DCM: District 40 had notable participation in 

Matthew's online delegate report at the Post Conference  

Assembly, including a couple of members at large who would 

not have otherwise heard him speak.  I attended the Mariposa 

group business meeting in May.  They are doing a great job 

integrating hybrid technology.  We participated strongly in our 

caravan to the Madera meeting on June 1.  We will host a GSR 

workshop for their Sat noon (at their request) on August 3 at 1 

pm.  We were able to cover all of our Unity Day expenses and 

are also looking at an event in the fall. We continue to meet on 

Zoom, which works well for our large district. 

D41, Randel M. DCM: We conducted our monthly meeting for 

June, and only 1 GSR attended. We are still looking to  

generate more participation. Finances are good...We will  

continue to explore various ways to increase participation at 

our District 41 level through the summer months!  

D42, Bill L. DCM: District doing well financially. Discussing 

Agenda Items and looking forward to the Workshop on the 

23rd with all southern districts. 

D47, Mike C. DCM: District 47 moved our monthly meetings to 

the first Tuesday of the month starting in July. We are in the 

process of hosting our delegate, Matthew, for a             

post-conference report to our district on August 24, 2024. We 

joined our Central Office on June 8 for the Founders Day   

picnic and had over 200 attendees. We had lunch, games, and 

a silent auction for gift baskets, and a speaker from           

Bakersfield, CA, joined us. 

D49 Billy DCM :  

D53, Hector H. DCM: We are starting our unity days to cele-

brate the District's 31st anniversary on June 30, 2024. Our 

delegate Matthew L. Will be one of the speakers. We would 

like to inquire if we can use interpretation equipment for that 

day. Thank you.  

D54, Ismael M. DCM: District 54 holds GSR meetings on the 

first Thursday of each month and concept studies meetings on 

the third Thursday. There are 17 active groups within District 

54. The committees are currently operating, and the Hispanic 

Forum committee already has a venue. We're also in the  

process of finalizing the theme and emblem. The emphasis is 

on ensuring everyone has 24 hours of sobriety. 

D56, Fernando R. GSR: District 56 is working with 11 GSR. 

All the members are new to the district and are happy to be 

part of this service. We meet on the 3rd Thursday of each 

month and visit a group on the 1st Thursday of the month. 

Thank you. The New Forum committee is working hard. 

D57, Martin R. Alt-DCM: Our last meeting was 6-4-24. We 

had 5 GSRs present and 3 online. We reported on what  

happened at the conference.  

 

New Business:  

• There is an ongoing dialogue about whether to implement 

hybrid assemblies, with significant concerns about the 

impact on in-person attendance. We need to consider 

what we will lose versus what we will gain. The majority is 

in favor.  

• Nancy M. requests support to send the 12-step checklist 

to the GSO as a proposed agenda item.  

 

ACM closed at 4:00 pm with the responsibility declaration.  

 

With Love and Service. 

 

Jose U. 

Recording Secretary. 

CNIA Area 07 - Panel 74   
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                                                          Hotel  
 
 
 
Angels Inn  
720 Main St. 
Angels Camp Ca 95222 
(209)736-2191Rooms $135.00 to 160.00 
plus 
 
Heritage Inn  
350 S Washington St 
Sonora Ca 95370 
(209) 532-3633 
100.00 plus tax (Mention CNIA)  
Breakfast Incl. / Approx. 15 mi. 
 
Jumping Frog Motel 
330 Murphys Grade Rd 
Angels Camp Ca 95221 
(209)736-2191Rooms $135.00 to 160.00 

 
Recommendations 
 
 
 
Angels Camp RV Resort 
3069 HWY 49 South 
Angels Camp Ca 95222 
Cabins $103-214 
 
RV Space available 
www.angelscamprv.com  
 
Fairground RV space available 
First come first serve 
40.00 per night / 35.00 Seniors 
(209)736-2561 
 
Other hotels in Angels Camp: 
Best Western Cedar Inn & Suites 
Travelodge by Wyndham 
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Area General Service Meetings CNIA TRUSTED SERVANTS 

Delegate delegate@cnia.org 

Alternate Delegate /  

PI/CPC Liaison alt-delegate@cnia.org 

Chairperson chair@cnia.org 

Alternate Chair alt-chair@cnia.org 

Treasurer treasurer@cnia.org 

CNIA contributions: PO Box 161712 
Sacramento, CA 95816-1712 

Recording Secretary secretary@cnia.org 

Registrar registrar@cnia.org 

Archivist archives@cnia.org 

Alt Archivist                    alt -archives@cnia.org 

Bridging the Gap btg@cnia.org 

Literature Chair  literature@cnia.org 

Area Accents Publisher accents@cnia.org 

Finance Chair finance@cnia.org 

Grapevine Chair grapevine-lavina@cnia.org 

Translation Committee translation@cnia.org 

Written Translation  

Chair writtentranslation@cnia.org 

Eservices Committee  

Chair eservices@cnia.org 

3rd Saturday of each month from 

10 am to 4 pm Trinity Presbyterian 

Church 1500 Park Blvd. west sac. 

From I-5, Merge onto hwy 50 Take 

Jefferson exit stay to the left 

Continue through light onto Park 

Blvd Turn right on Westacre  

 

 
 

 
 

CNIA Archives Center 
will be CLOSED as they prepare for their move. 

 
Contact the Area Archivist before 

Visiting. 
Herminia @  

916 969-3889 
GSR Preamble 

We are the General Service Representatives. We are the 

link in the chain of communication for our groups with the 

General Service Conference and the world of A.A.  

We realize that the ultimate authority in A.A. is a loving 

God as He may express Himself in our group conscience. 

As trusted servants, our job is to bring information to our 

groups in order that the group can reach an informed 

group conscience. Passing along this group conscience we 

are helping to maintain the unity and strength so vital to 

our fellowship. 

Let us, therefore, have the patience and tolerance  

to listen while others share, the courage to speak up when 

we have something to share, and the wisdom to do what is 

right for our groups and A.A. as a whole. 
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CNIA AREA ACCENTS 

P.O. Box 161712 

Sacramento, CA 95816-1712 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

 


